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Hello Mathematics Community, 

 

Writing the President’s message is a challenging task 

for me. So many questions come to mind while sitting 

at my computer. Should I be witty? be insightful? offer 

wisdom? Should my focus connect to the teaching 

and learning of mathematics? on equity? To top this 

off, how do I write a President’s message at the end 

of a school year unlike any others? Ask educators to 

reflect? to look to the future?  

 

I have landed on this...THANK YOU! (Yes, I am shouting this!)  
 

THANK YOU for every ounce of energy, and sometimes tears, that you gave for 

your students, their families, and for your colleagues. You pushed forward even 

when you may not have wanted to give any more. You climbed that mountain, a 

mountain that you did not choose to climb. It was a daunting challenge, and you 

have finally reached the summit. I commend each and every one of you. THANK 

YOU! 

 

I also want to take a moment to thank the 2020-21 WMC Board of Directors, WMC 

committee chairs and volunteers, Lori Williams (Past President), Jenn Kosiak 

(Executive Director), and Doug Burge (Financial Manager).  

 

Beyond proud is how I am feeling about the work that was done by these 

amazing, dedicated people. Continuing to volunteer for WMC even during these 

crazy times is a true testament to their dedication and commitment to this great 

organization. THANK YOU! 

 

 

 

 

http://www.wismath.org/
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mailto:wmc@wismath.org


 

This past year, through the collective efforts of these individuals, WMC 

● co-sponsored WI-AMTE book studies: 

○  “Catalyzing Change” and  

○ “High School Mathematics Lessons to Explore, Understand, and Respond to Social Injustice” 

● held the high school and middle school Math Contest 

● facilitated the Strategies for Teaching Mathematics in the Online Environment Math Chat 

● published 3 newsletters 

● published the first-ever, fully-virtual Wisconsin Teachers of Mathematics Journal 

● appointed a new Social Media Director and started a Facebook page 

● continued work on a WMC Equity Position Statement 

● increased our membership 

● wrote letters of support:  

○ Regarding Systemic Racial Inequities 

○ WMC's Letter in Support of the 2021 Draft Math Standards 

○ AMTE Governor Evers 

● finalized the merging of WMC and Wisconsin Mathematics Education Foundation 

● facilitated an all-virtual annual conference that received rave reviews! 

● held a virtual annual meeting 

● celebrated the 2021 Distinguished Mathematics Educator 

● honored three Wisconsin Mathematics Education Foundation scholarship recipients 

● participated in many, many virtual meetings at all times of the day!  
 

 

From Left to Right 
Tammy Moynihan, Jenn Kosiak, 
Lori Williams, Michelle Parks 
 
 

Michelle Butturini, Rebecca Brink, 
Jane Patterson, Jennifer Lawler 
 

Mark Bussian, Lisa Hennessey, 
Kevin McLeod, Danielle Robinson 
 
Mary Walz and Doug Burge 

 

As we look to the future, I leave you with this: “The best view comes after the hardest climb.”  ~Author 

Unknown 
 

Take a moment to enjoy the view. You deserve it!  
 

Sincerely,  

Tammy Moynihan, WMC President, president@wismath.org 

 

http://wismath.org/Wisconsin-Teacher-of-Mathematics-Journal
http://wismath.org/resources/Documents/WMC%20Board%20President%20and%20Past-President%20Statement%20Regarding%20Systematic%20Racial%20Inequities%20(1).pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1oXhZdyXnbqv-C77U0zNhy3jd2aaEliEsdAie5tWCt1E/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iUp_2wuEDKsJ4Xe8d_wAO-ZvIQEVrOnz/view?usp=sharing
mailto:president@wismath.org


Annual Conference Past and Future 

 

The WMC Annual Conference went virtual this year. Whether you 

participated live in synchronous sessions or are still listening to pre-

recorded asynchronous sessions, the conference showcased 

innovative teaching strategies to enhance the learning of all students. 

In case you missed it, you can still register for the annual conference 

as all conference sessions will be available to participants until August 

31st. To register, please visit http://wismath.org/Annual-Conference.   

 

 

As math teachers, we would also like to highlight the 

Annual Conference with numbers! 

● 15 nationally recognized featured speakers 

● 40 recorded live sessions  

● 34 pre-recorded sessions 

● 3 months of access 

● 272 teachers and administrators registered 

 

Ironically,  

𝟒𝟎 ×  𝟑𝟒 ×  𝟑  ÷  𝟏𝟓 =  𝟐𝟕𝟐 

 

 

  
 
 

Save the dates May 4 - 6, 2022 for the 54th Annual Conference. 

More information is coming soon. 

 

Maggie McHugh & Heather Siedschlag, Conference Planning Team 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

http://wismath.org/Annual-Conference


WMC Distinguished Mathematics Educator  
 

The Wisconsin Mathematics Council’s Distinguished Mathematics Educator (DME) 

award was established in 1983 and is the most prestigious award that the Council 

bestows. The award recognizes individuals for their outstanding contributions and 

exceptional leadership and service to the Wisconsin mathematics education community. 

The 2021 recipient of the DME award is Doug Burge, retired mathematics teacher 

at Holmen High School. 
 

Doug started his teaching career at The Prairie School in Racine in 1991. While there he taught every level 

of mathematics from 5th through 12th grades. He also led their transition to a standards-based math 

program and coordinated staff development including a year-long CGI course for all teachers. In 1998 he 

transitioned to a new position at Port Edwards Middle and High School and in 2000 Doug moved to Holmen 

High School where he spent the remainder of his teaching career. While in Holmen, he taught every level of 

high school mathematics. He also embraced the role of math coordinator, coordinating staff development at 

all grade levels and initiating math coaching roles at three elementary schools. Doug also worked with his 

colleagues to create a more cohesive K-12 curriculum, and vertically align essential learning outcomes.  
 

Doug has also been a strong leader within the Wisconsin Mathematics Council. He was on the Board of 

Directors from 2011 until 2017, and served as WMC President in 2013-2015. He also served on the Annual 

Conference program planning committee from 2011 to 2015. Doug has consistently shared his expertise with 

other teachers across the state. He is a consistent presenter at WMC conferences, and has facilitated 

numerous regional and CESA workshops for mathematics teachers and administrators. Doug was also 

instrumental in the development of the Wisconsin Statewide Mathematics Initiative, co-authoring modules for 

middle school teachers and facilitating week-long professional development sessions. Additionally, Doug 

was a key member of the Wisconsin state standards and state assessment teams.  

 

One nominating teacher stated, “Doug Burge is a distinguished educator in mathematics. Throughout his 

inspirational career, he has served as a teacher, coach, mentor, and philosopher in the mathematics 

community. His influence is felt daily in classrooms across our region; and, more widely, around the state 

through his work with the Wisconsin Mathematics Council. I doubt there is a single student who learned with 

Doug who doesn’t remember his class. I have met others in the Holmen community who, upon finding out I 

teach math at Holmen High School, tell me about the best math teacher they ever had: Doug Burge. His 

dedication to teaching students in a way that meets individual needs is incredible, and the relationships he 

builds while doing so are lifelong.”  
 

Billie Sparks, Professor of Mathematics, Emeritus, UW Eau Claire and former DME recipient, said, “Through 

my years of consulting with districts on their mathematics curriculum, the role of in-district teacher leadership 

was crucial. Doug was a shining example of this both while I was there and in the ensuing years of follow-

through. I was so happy when he went on to share this leadership statewide through WMC. He truly is a 

Distinguished Mathematics Educator!” 
 

Congratulations to the Wisconsin Mathematics Council’s 2021 Distinguished Mathematics Educator, Doug 

Burge. The WMC would like to thank you for contributing your expertise to the Wisconsin mathematics 

education community. 
 

On Behalf of the DME Committee, Dave Ebert and Diana Kasbaum 
 



Updates from the WMC Board 

WMC Annual Meeting 2021: A Time for Reflection can Celebration 
 

This year WMC held a virtual Annual Meeting on May 12, 2021. The meeting provided the board with an 
opportunity to reflect on current work, appreciate the progress made during the year, celebrate outgoing 
board members, and welcome new board members.  
 

 

Gratitude for Outgoing Board Members 
President Tammy Moynihan shared a heartfelt thank you to the following board members for the dedication 
to the board and mathematics education in Wisconsin.  

● Past President - Lori Williams, Manitowoc School District 
● College/Higher Ed - Stephanie Bernander, CESA 6 
● Statewide - Becky Cohen, Potosi School District 

 
Congratulations to Newly Elected, Re-elected, and Appointed Board Members 
The newly elected board members include:  

● President Elect - Lisa Hennessey, Sun Prairie Area School District 
● Statewide - David Ebert, Oregon School District 
● College/Higher Ed - Erick Hofacker, UW River Falls 

 
The re-elected and appointed board members include:  

● Secretary - Jane Patterson, Greendale School District 
● Grade PK-2 Representative - Mark Bussian, Sun Prairie Area School District 
● Wisconsin Technical College - Daniel Lyons, Gateway Technical College 
● Administrator/Supervisor - Jennifer Lawler, Kenosha Unified School District 
● Ex-Officio, Ken Davis, School District of Beloit 
● Ex-Officio, Steven Mijajlovic, CESA 2 
● Undergrad Student Ex-Officio, Kaydan Geiger, UW River Falls 

 
A thank you to all the WMC Board of Directors who will set the direction, establish the policies, and oversee the 

activities of the Council. The next board meeting will be June 2021and will include two days of planning for 
the year ahead!! 
 
 

 

 

Wisconsin Teachers of Mathematics Journal 

The Wisconsin Teachers of Mathematics Journal is completely online! You can find Spring 
2021 WTM Journal or past editions at http://wismath.org/Wisconsin-Teacher-of-
Mathematics-Journal.  
 
The Editorial panel is looking for submissions for future issues. Please share your 
innovative mathematics teaching and learning strategies with us. If you have questions or 
wish to submit an article for review, please email the editor Matt Chedister 
(mchedister@uwlax.edu).  

 

http://wismath.org/Wisconsin-Teacher-of-Mathematics-Journal
http://wismath.org/Wisconsin-Teacher-of-Mathematics-Journal
mailto:mchedister@uwlax.edu


Updates from the WMEF 

 

 

WMEF Honors Future Mathematics Teachers  
 

The Wisconsin Mathematics Education Foundation is pleased to announce the winners of its 2021 

scholarships. 

 

Caitlin Herminath is a winner of the 2021 Arne Engebretsen Memorial 

Scholarship for high school students who are planning to major in math 

education.  Caitlin is a senior at New London High School where she has a 4.0 

GPA and is ranked number 2 in her class of 172.  She is planning to attend UW-

La Crosse in the fall.   

 

Caitlin has already spent time working as a Teaching Assistant through a course 

at her high school. Caitlin’s math teacher, Tami Thorne says of her, “Her work 

ethic, morals, motivation, and academic performance are all top notch.  …  

Caitlin will be an amazing addition to the teaching field. She has been watching 

and learning how to read students [as a teaching assistant] to better understand 

lesson planning and instruction.” Caitlin is looking forward to teaching in the classroom. As she says, “Many 

students have a bad connotation of math because of past experiences. My goal while teaching math is to get 

rid of the negative connotation and show them that math can actually be fun and is useful in the real world.” 

 

Alexa Robarge is also a winner of the 2021 Arne Engebretsen Memorial 

Scholarship for high school students. Alexa is a senior at Rice Lake High School 

who is planning to attend UW-River Falls in the fall. Alexa is an outstanding 

student, with a GPA of 3.99 out of 4. 

 

Alexa has also already had many experiences working with students, from interning 

in the local middle school, to being a teaching assistant in a Geometry classroom. 

Her teacher, Lynda Wyse, says of her, “Alexa has so many qualities that good 

teachers have, such as intelligence, and poise, and discipline. Most importantly, 

she truly cares about students and their learning. She gives me faith in the future of 

teaching.” Alexa described helping a fellow student learn by saying “with each 

problem he figured out on his own, I could see the comprehension lighting up in his 

eyes and the relief and joy in being able to complete the problem. This 

comprehension and joy triggered something inside of me:  A tightening in my chest that told me I was doing 

what I was meant to do.” 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

For the past several years, WMEF has honored one of its founding members, Jane 

Howell, by offering a scholarship named in her honor. Jane was actively involved in 

the math education community throughout her life, serving as President of 

Wisconsin Math Council twice, and being a champion both for staff development 

and for recruiting new and talented teachers to the profession. After Jane’s recent 

passing, her family helped WMEF re-envision the scholarship to reflect another of 

Jane’s passions:  Encouraging diversity in the math education field. WMEF is proud 

to announce our first ever winner of the Jane Howell Teacher Education 

Scholarship for Students of Color. 
 

Brianna Johnson will be graduating from UW 

Whitewater this year with a Secondary Math Education degree. One of her 

professors, Tamas Szabo, spoke of how well Brianna did when she was assigned 

to teach lessons in her college math courses: “Brianna’s presentations were 

always clear and easy to follow.  Observing her teach makes me certain that she 

will be an excellent mathematics teacher.”  
 

Jessica Phelps, who had Brianna as a field study student in her 8th grade math 

classroom, said “Ms. Johnson has great potential as a future mathematics teacher 

because of her ability to communicate to all students and make connections 

through personal and academic life. Many students connected to her because of 

her enthusiasm and love for mathematics.”    
 

Brianna addressed the need for a more diverse teaching staff when she picked a current issue in education 

to discuss in her essay. She said, “I am a strong believer that the diversity in the school [staff] should be 

matched with the students. When I become a teacher, I want to be an inspiration and role model for my 

students.” 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

WMEF also supports teachers through grant opportunities ranging from short-term classroom needs to long-

term professional development available through WMEF. 
 

● Julie Stafford Professional Development Grant    

● Student Activity Grant 

● Materials/Resources Grant  

● Henry Kepner Long Term Professional Development Grant 
 

Deadline for all grant applications is July 1, 2021.  Another round of applicants will be considered for 

those applications submitted by December 1, 2021. Check out http://wismath.org/WMEF-Grants for more 

information and application forms. 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
WMC would like to express our heartfelt thank you to the Wisconsin Mathematics Foundation Committee for 

their everlasting commitment to mathematics education in Wisconsin. We wish to personally thank John 

Janty, Joe Kmoch, Mike Weidner, Judy Felsenthal, Pat Hopfensperger, Kali Kocmoud, Christine Lucas, Kelly 

Schaefer, and John Burrill. 

 

 



Updates from ICTM Updates from WI-AMTE 

Check out the following updates from the Illinois 

Council of Teachers of Mathematics! 

 

ICTM 2021 Annual Conference 

The 2021 ICTM conference will be a half-day 

conference on Saturday 10/16! To make the 

conference more accessible as we continue to 

navigate the pandemic, the conference will be held 

virtually and the theme will be "Pursuing Innovation 

and Equity". For more information, check out our 

https://ictm.memberclicks.net/annual-conference  

 

Recommendations and Resources for 2020-21 

Looking for some guidance and resources for this 

unparalleled 2020-21 school year? Check out ICTM's 

updated Learning Resources page at 

https://ictm.memberclicks.net/learning-resource-list.  

The page includes links to recommendations from 

ISBE, NCTM & NCSM, Achieve the Core, and more. 

It also has links to many useful digital resources and 

tools.  

 

 

Closing the Fraction Gap: A Professional 

Development Series 

 

Join WI-AMTE for a professional learning event this 

fall! Closing the Fraction Gap aims to address the 

concerns about students' unfinished learning. 

Through the lens of fractions, you will examine rich 

tasks, note how these tasks support the growth 

called for in the Progressions Documents, and learn 

how we can address gaps in students' 

understanding. 

 

Presenters: Erin Edgington (UW-Platteville), Lynn 

Schaal (New London), and Matt 

Chedister (UW-La Crosse) 

Dates: Sept. 30th, Oct. 21st, Nov. 11th, and Dec 

2nd. (All sessions are from 4:30-5:30 p.m. Central) 

Sign-up: https://forms.gle/p7DvkLUmnNEDk1zt6  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Updates from NCTM 

Join thousands of your mathematics education peers for the 

NCTM Annual Meeting, Empowering the Voice of Teachers: 

From Critical Conversations to Intentional Actions, on 

September 22 - 25 in Atlanta, Georgia. Network and exchange 

ideas, engage with innovation in the field, and discover new 

learning practices that will drive student success. Learn more 

at  https://www.nctm.org/atlanta2021/ or follow #NCTMannual 

to get the latest updates. 
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Updates from DPI 

 
 

Mathematics Standards Adoption: State Superintendent Carolyn Stanford Taylor recently adopted the 

new Wisconsin Standards for Mathematics (pdf). The updated Wisconsin Standards for Mathematics 

incorporate two new shifts: 

1. Learning mathematics emphasizes recognizing, valuing, and fostering mathematical identities and 
agency in all students; and 

2. All students are flexible users of mathematics who see how mathematics can be used to understand 
their world and the world around them. 
 

The three shifts of focus, coherence, and rigor from WI’s prior standards remain, with adjustments to the 
language to center students. Look for professional learning modules this fall as a first step in the 
implementation process that will support schools, districts, and/or organizations in developing a general 
understanding of the 2021 standards in order to ensure instruction, materials, and assessments are aligned. 

Addressing Unfinished Learning in the 2021-2022 School Year: Guidance and considerations to address 
unfinished mathematics learning has been updated to reflect a return to school post COVID-19 and includes 
specific categories such as strengths-based learning, formative assessment, acceleration with scaffolds and 
supports, elevating learner and family voices, and more. Additional resources will be added to this webpage 
as they become available. Check out the guidance at Return to School Post COVID-19. 

High Quality Instructional Materials Professional Learning (IMPL): The IMPL project will continue its 
critical work in the 2021-2022 school year as it connects standards, instructional materials, and professional 
learning for equitable outcomes. Be on the lookout for new opportunities within IMPL coming soon! 

Presidential Awards for Excellence in Mathematics & Science Teaching (PAEMST): Three Wisconsin 
mathematics educators have been named as finalists for the 2021 Presidential Awards for Excellence in 
Mathematics and Science Teaching. This award is considered the highest honor given by the U.S. 
government for science, technology, engineering, mathematics, and/or computer science teachers. 
Congratulations to these WI finalists: 
 

● David Ebert, mathematics teacher, Oregon High School (Oregon) 

● Julia Henshaw, eighth grade mathematics teacher, J.R. Gerritts Middle School (Kimberly) 

● Erin Schroeder, mathematics teacher, Waunakee Community High School (Waunakee) 
 
Applications from Wisconsin’s finalists will be judged at the national level by a committee organized by the 
National Science Foundation, which administers PAEMST on behalf of The White House Office of Science 
and Technology Policy. One awardee in mathematics may receive a $10,000 award from the National 
Science Foundation and professional development opportunities, along with being honored at an award 
ceremony in Washington D.C. 
 
K-6 nominations and applications will be opening in fall 2021. Consider who you will nominate during this 
upcoming PAEMST award cycle! 
 
 
 

 

 

https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/standards/New%20pdfs/MathematicsStandards2021.pdf
https://dpi.wi.gov/math/standards
https://dpi.wi.gov/literacy-mathematics/return-school-post-covid-19-ela-literacy-and-mathematics
https://dpi.wi.gov/impl


WMC State Math Contest Results 

The 2021 WMC Middle School and High School Math Contest were held in March. This year, WMC 
celebrated its 50th High School Math Contest with questions taken from the past decades! In total, 118 
students (5 middle school teams and 12 high school teams) competed in the 2021 Math Contest. 
Congratulations to all students and math coaches for your work! Due to the pandemic, schools held 
individual contests both in-person and virtually. All-State Team members are the top scores for the 1st Team 
and the next set of top scores for the 2nd Team. To review the problems from this year’s state math contest 
as well tasks from previous years, please visit http://wismath.org/Previous-Math-Contests. 
  

MIDDLE SCHOOL TEAM ALL STATE HIGH SCHOOL TEAM ALL STATE 

 
 Sample Middle School Task 
 
 

 

CLASS AA 1st TEAM ALL STATE 
Zeke Jeske, Oregon High School 
Amy Qiao, Madison Memorial High School 
Aaron Hakes, Oregon High School 
Josh Dieter, Oregon High School 
Phoebe Jeske, Oregon High School 
Jessica Jiang, Madison Memorial High School 
Oliver Van Note, Madison Memorial High School 
Wil Cram, Oregon High School 
 
  
CLASS AA 2nd TEAM ALL STATE 
Michael Jiang, Madison Memorial High School 
Tyler Fisher, Oregon High School 
Amy Yao, Madison Memorial High School 
Lukas Wehlitz, Madison Memorial High School 
Victoria Lenius , Madison East HS 

 

CLASS A 1st TEAM ALL STATE 
Mahideep Nadella, Prairie View Middle School 
Aditya Bhowmick , Prairie View Middle School 
Emory Kearns, Slinger Middle School 
Sanjay Jagadeesh, Prairie View Middle School 
Nick Lau, Slinger Middle School 
Charles Swanson, Slinger Middle School 
 
  

CLASS A 2nd TEAM ALL STATE 
Aashrith Kamini, Prairie View Middle School 
Max Dillon, Slinger Middle School 
Hanshika Jaipravin Kumar, Prairie View Middle School 
Kaylee Kratz, Slinger Middle School 
Kaiden Walworth, Slinger Middle School 

CLASS A 1st TEAM ALL STATE 
Thomas Rose, Marquette 
John Wood, Marquette 
Siddharth Patel, Marquette 
David Arthur, Marquette 
Matt Sheridan, Plymouth High School 
Cole Simi, Marquette 
Michael Milbrath, Marquette 
 
 
CLASS A 2nd TEAM ALL STATE 
Dalton Zirbel, Sauk Prairie High School 
Lucy Sistek, Sauk Prairie High School 
Ryan Kraus, Plymouth High School 
Phillip Nelson, Sauk Prairie High School 
Nick Shircel, Plymouth High School 
Jacob Gruttner, Plymouth High School 
Lauryn Brinkman, Plymouth High School 
 

 

http://wismath.org/Previous-Math-Contests
http://wismath.org/Previous-Math-Contests
http://wismath.org/Previous-Math-Contests


CLASS B 1st TEAM ALL STATE 
Westen Chapin, Viking Middle School 
Jerome Dietzman, Viking Middle School 
Frankie Willink, Viking Middle School 
Shane Momchilovich, Viking Middle School 
 
  
CLASS B 2nd TEAM ALL STATE 
Landon Veenendaal, Viking Middle School 
Trent Gordon, Viking Middle School 
Jackson Sluiter, Viking Middle School 
 
Sample MS Item 

  

CLASS B 1st TEAM ALL STATE 
Maggie Stephens, Sturgeon Bay HS 
Carter Henry, Sturgeon Bay HS 
Christy Braun, Sturgeon Bay HS 
Sawyer Kohl, New London High School 
Andrew Konop, Sturgeon Bay HS 
Garrison Gregory, New London High School 
 
  
CLASS B 2nd TEAM ALL STATE 
Alaena Wolf, New London High School 
Owen Schlueter, New London High School 
Espen Walker, Sturgeon Bay HS 
Matthew Lutz, New London High School 
Keagan Reybrock, New London High School 
Abram Abeyta, Sturgeon Bay HS 
Caitlin Herminath, New London High School 
Makayla Ash, Sturgeon Bay HS 
Abbie Lenius, Sturgeon Bay HS 
Max Dunday, New London High School 
 

CLASS C 1st TEAM ALL STATE 
Xander Potter, Poynette Middle School 
Jason Morton, Poynette Middle School 
Emma Lindquist, Poynette Middle School 
Capri Lapacek , Poynette Middle School 
Eli Naylor, Poynette Middle School 
Sarah Buss, Poynette Middle School 
Ethan Birkel, Erin School District 
Brady Walters, Erin School District 
 
  
CLASS C 2nd TEAM ALL STATE 
Mercedi Lapacek, Poynette Middle School 
Jameson Manning, Poynette Middle School 
Alex Zupke, Erin School District 
Alexander Steger, Erin School District 
Bennett Klages, Erin School District 
Christian Kuehn, Erin School District 

CLASS C 1st TEAM ALL STATE 
Ali Warraich, Brookfield Academy 
Daniel Perelman, Brookfield Academy 
David Roessler, Brookfield Academy 
Adrian Yin, Brookfield Academy 
Hai Hoang, St. Lawrence Seminary High School 
Benjamin Bartlett, St. Lawrence Seminary High School 
Kiet Tran, St. Lawrence Seminary High School 
 
  
CLASS C 2nd TEAM ALL STATE 
Krish Sharma, Brookfield Academy 
Xavier Nye, Brookfield Academy 
James Zittlow, Southern Door 
Cassie Zhang, Brookfield Academy 
An Hoang, St. Lawrence Seminary High School 
Christian Orozco, St. Lawrence Seminary High School 
Kiet Do , St. Lawrence Seminary High School 

Middle School Coaches 
Lindsay Mclain, Viking Middle School, Baldwin-Woodville 
School District 
Ashley Carranza, Erin School District 
Mary Kennedy, Poynette School District 
Josh Molnau, Slinger School District 
Lisa Hennessey, Prairie View Middle School, Sun Prairie 
Area School District 

High School Coaches 
Jennifer Nolan, Brookfield Academy 
Alesha Yahr, James Madison Memorial High School, 
Madison Metropolitan School District 
Phillip Galarowicz and Karen Paschke, Madison East 
High School 
Joe Griesbach, Marquette University High School 
Samantha Kable, New London High School 
David Ebert, Oregon High School 
Jeremy Ross, Plymouth High School 
Leah Hover-Preiss, Poynette High School 
Mary Walz, Sauk Prairie High School 
Stephanie Weinfurter, Southern Door High School 
Jamie Stephanie, St. Lawrence Seminary High School 
Cliff Wind, Sturgeon Bay High School 

 

 

 



 

Updates from the Mathematics Institute of Wisconsin 

The Mathematics Institute of Wisconsin supports math educators to develop stronger content knowledge and 
more effective teaching strategies. Join them for the following summer professional development events. 
More information on all the summer and fall events, including registration details can be found at 
https://mathinstitutewi.org.  
 

Actions for Equitable Math Instruction for ALL  

Join the Math Institute and the WI RtI center to examine systems and structures that support students 

and teachers in a high-quality math classroom. 

 

Dates: June 28 & 29, 2021 

Time: 8:30-11:30 am CDT 

Location: Online 

Information: https://mathinstitutewi.org/course/actions-for-equitable-math-instruction-for-all-virtual-
workshop/  

IM 6-12 Math Virtual Academy 

Gain first-hand experience and fluency with the IM curricula at this two-day teach & learn online event 
led by an IM Certified facilitator.  

Dates: July 14 & 15, 2021 

Time: 8:30 AM - 2:45 PM CDT 

Location: Online 

Information: https://mathinstitutewi.org/course/im-6-12-math-virtual-academy-4/  

Math Foundations: This summer we are going back to basics with seven new virtual mini courses 

designed to ground you in the most important foundational math concepts. Each course will explore a 

major math content area where students struggle most, while empowering you with the tools and 

confidence you need to make informed decisions in your math classroom.  
 
Dates: Summer 2021 

 

Information: https://mathinstitutewi.org/registration/ for a full list mini course topics and dates. 

 

 

 
 

https://mathinstitutewi.org/
https://mathinstitutewi.org/course/actions-for-equitable-math-instruction-for-all-virtual-workshop/
https://mathinstitutewi.org/course/actions-for-equitable-math-instruction-for-all-virtual-workshop/
https://mathinstitutewi.org/course/im-6-12-math-virtual-academy-4/
https://mathinstitutewi.org/registration/


Updates from Computer Science 

Useful Links 
● WI CS Teachers Google Group: to join contact Joe Kmoch at 

<joe@jkmoch.com> 
● PUMP-CS Professional Development:  < https://pumpcs.mu.edu> 
● WI CS K-12 standards: <http://bit.ly/wi-cs-standards> 
● Join CSTA: Go to http://csteachers.org (free membership continues to be 

available). 
● Newsletter list for CS News in CSTA folder 

 
 

 
Computer Science Summer Professional Learning Programs hosted by Marquette University’s PUMP-CS 
Project are designed to promote growth by providing space for you to become comfortable with curricula 
materials, CS content, and pedagogy. No prior CS experience is required. All programs use freely available 
curricula and tools. These programs support teachers with diverse teaching backgrounds as they prepare to 
teach any of the following courses: 

● ECS (Exploring Computer Science) 

● Code.org CSD 

● Project GUTS 

● Code.org CSP 

● BJC (Beauty and Joy of Computing) 
Download the flyer here, questions? Contact Katya Winkler at code@marquette.edu 
 
================================================================================== 
 
Extended Learning Program for Code.org CSD and CSP Alumni: June 22-24, 2021.  
Marquette PUMP-CS <https://pumpcs.mu.edu/> is pleased to announce the CS Discoveries and CS Principles 
Expanded Learning Program (ELP), a two-and-a-half-day summer professional development experience 
created by a collective of Midwest Code.org Regional Partners. 
● Teachers from Indiana, Iowa, Michigan, and Wisconsin who have previously participated in a year-long 

professional learning program for Code.org CS Discoveries or Code.org CS Principles from 2016-2020 are 
eligible to attend. 

● Includes refreshers tracks for CSD (focus on units 1-3, or 4-6) and CSP (AP and non-AP focus) 
● Includes Unconference -- opportunity to share resources, tips and tricks. 
● Virtual and no cost to participants 

 
For more information and to register, click here. 
 
================================================================================== 
 
Free Practice for Praxis CS Exam from CompuScholar 
CompuScholar is offering two of their courses and study guides which should prepare you to take the 
Computer Science Praxis Exam (5652) in Wisconsin. This is entirely free of charge and offered by 
CompuScholar in conjunction with the CSTA WI-Dairyland. The courses are online, self-paced and self-study, 
so you can get started at any time and take up to 6 months to complete them. Here is the registration 
link:  https://www.compuscholar.com/schools/standards/states/wisconsin/praxis 
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2020-2021 WMC Board of Directors 

Tammy Moynihan, President  
CIA Associate Director, CESA 8 
Gillett 
 
Lori Williams, Past President 
Mathematics Specialist 
Manitowoc Public School District 
 
Jane Patterson, Secretary 
Mathematics Teacher 
Greendale Middle School 
 
Rebecca Brink, Treasurer  
Mathematics Teacher 
Marinette School District 
 
Mark Bussian, Grades PK-2  
Kindergarten Teacher, Token 
Springs Elementary, Sun Prairie 
Area School District 
 
Michelle Butturini Grades 3-5  
Fifth Grade Teacher 
Reedsville Middle School 

 

Michelle Parks, Grades 6-8  
Math Specialist & Instructional 
Coach, Augusta School District 
 
Mary Walz, Grades 9-12  
Mathematics Teacher 
Sauk Prairie School District 
 
Stephanie Bernander, 
College/University Representative 
CESA 6, Oshkosh 
 
Becky Cohen, Statewide  
Mathematics Teacher, 
Potosi School District  
 
Danielle Robinson, Statewide 
Math Interventionist 
Milwaukee Public Schools 
 
Lisa Hennessey, Administrator/ 
Supervisor 
Math Coordinator 
Sun Prairie Area School District 

 

Kevin McLeod, Ex Officio 
Mathematician 
Professor of Mathematics 
UW-Milwaukee 
 
Jennifer Lawler, Ex Officio 
WiMLC 
Coordinator of Mathematics 
Kenosha Unified School District 
 
Julie Bormett & Mary Mooney, 
Co-DPI Representatives 
Department of Public Instruction 
 

 

WMC 2019 Annual Report 
 
 

In 2019, the Wisconsin Mathematics Council continued 

to enhance the learning of all students by offering 

professional learning, communications, and outreach 

opportunities. For a summary of WMC and its 

foundation's activities over the 2019 academic year, 

please read the WMC Annual Report at 

http://wismath.org/Annual-Report. WMC looks forward 

to more great activities in 2021 and beyond! 

 

The WMC Mission is to lead 
in the development and 
promotion of quality 
mathematics education that 
enhances learning for all 
students. 
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